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Today, Caldwell Police Officers, arrested 57-year-old Patricia Sue Meyer of Texas, on several 

felony charges. This morning it was reported to CPD that Meyer was at a local bank attempting 

to complete a wire transfer using fraudulent identification.   

When officers arrived, they made contact with Meyer and discovered that she had fraudulently 

withdrawn over $5,000.00 from someone’s account and later attempted to obtain debit cards 

from the same victim’s account at a bank branch in Nampa.  

Meyer then returned to the same Caldwell bank and attempted to complete a wire transfer for 

over $37,000.00.   

It is believed that Meyer was working with other individuals and this case is still under 

investigation. 

Meyer was booked into the Canyon County Jail on the following charges: burglary; criminal 

conspiracy; use of a computer to commit a felony; grand theft; criminal possession of a bank 

card; misappropriation of personal information and forgery.  

CPD would like to thank the bank employees for being vigilant and reporting this suspicious 

activity.  

“White-collar crime, such as this, continues to plague Americans every day. I would like to 

personally commend the bank employees who reported this so we could do our part and bring 

this person to justice. Come to Caldwell and find out. Maybe in Texas, not here!” said Chief 

Ingram, Caldwell Police Department.  

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 

mailto:Cjackson@cityofcaldwell.org

